BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – October 16, 2017
Members Present: Bob Bartini, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo, 
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Mike Stoltz & Gail Garrett
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 3:32 PM.
Abatements
An abatement request was submitted for 560 Mallard Lane.  The customer had been before the Board on  previous occasions. After further discussion the Board and review of the current quarterly billing, it was decided to credit the water & sewer to the $25/$50 minimums for the April 2017 billing cycle.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.  The credits will be applied to the customer’s bill.

An abatement request was submitted for 66 Mill Street.  The customer had come before the Board on a previous occasion and requested to review after current billing.  The Board reviewed this new information and agreed to grant a 2400 cf abatement on the sewer portion on the bill. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.  This amount will be credited to the customer’s account. 
Water Dept.
The Board discussed having regulations for meter inspection on installation.  Roger Schuerer stated that he is still reviewing the regulations.
Pete Scolforo asked Chris Pompi a questions regarding his own property at 680 Fairview.  He stated that he has had very high water pressure and was having issues with his RPV value.  The pressure had reached 140lbs.  He asked if there had been any problems with the large valves coming off the mountain above his property.  Chris stated that he would discuss the matter with Mike Towler from the Water Department.
A discussion regarding communication between the DPW and Building Department in regards to capacity fees being paid prior to the issuance of CO permits.  Several properties have not paid the connection fees.  Roger Scheurer suggested that Town Council be contacted to see how these fees can be collected.
Waste Water Dept
A request was submitted for 85 Maple Street regarding a refund of a recent capacity fee that was paid.  The customer had been paying for Town sewer prior to 2011 when a septic was present.  This issue had been discussed in 2011 when a partial credit had been issued. The customer had recently decided to connect to Town sewer and wanted her capacity fees returned since she had already paid additional funds to the Town that exceeded the 2011 credit.  After Board discussion, they agreed to refund the recent capacity fees of $5325.00  Roger Scheurer moved and Pete Scolforo seconded.  Dave Forest was in favor, Bob Bartini was against.  The motion was granted by a 3 to 1 vote.  The refund request will be passed on to the Town Treasurer. 
A sewer capacity form was submitted for the Board to sign for 705 Marble.  The Board wanted confirmation on the number of bedrooms before signing off.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
There was a discussion regarding road paving.  Chris Pompi said that the bidding will go out in early spring.  Bob Bartini requested that a lot of road patching be done.  Chris Pompi let him know that the plant is only open for another month with the materials.

The Board inquired about amount of Highway trucks and suggested that when the new one arrives that a spare is kept. 

Dave Forrest submitted a request for a curb cut on his personal property at 660 Greylock Street.  The new drive will feed two houses and will cross thru an intermittent stream.  He is requesting that the Board of Public Works thru the Town submit the application for the DEP permit. Roger Scheurer wants the Town as the applicant Attn: Board of Public Works.  Roger Scheurer made the motion to accept and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor
Other
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The September 26, 2017 minutes were approved. Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Schuerer seconded. All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday November 14, 2017 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 4:39PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
